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Dear Friends, 

Life is proving to be a particularly rich roller coaster of highs and lows at the moment. 

It was an absolute joy to welcome Shaun and Phoenix (on Sunday afternoon) into the life of the 

Circuit at a service at Walton. We surround Shaun with 

prayer and support as he begins his ministry with us in 

Wey Valley. 

Many of you will no doubt be aware that we have 

another cause for prayer. Last week Sam Funnell had 

emergency surgery for a twisted bowel and is 

currently recovering from that ordeal. We give thanks 

to God for the incredible skills of surgical teams, and 

we surround Sam with prayer that will lift her and help 

her to feel supported and cherished in the days to 

come. 

You may feel that that is quite enough to be getting 

your prayers around as we start the new Methodist 

year together, but there are lots of other issues around 

that have added to the sense of not knowing where 

the next issue is coming from. 

Revd Dr David Hinchliffe, Revd Shaun Sanders & Revd Dr Paul Glass 

It was with some relief, therefore, that I came to the Covenant Service prayer at Knaphill last 

Sunday and allowed myself to be aware of the presence of God, and that no matter what I/we 

face - we face it in the sure knowledge that God walks with us. 

I recently used this quote from the script of the TV drama 'Tiny Beautiful Things' at St. Mary's and 

a number of people (including me) found it helpful... 

'If God does exist, I know he’s not some spirit man who may or may not hear our prayers and 

swoop in to save us when the going gets rough. So, what if we thought about God differently and 

realised that God isn’t in the answers to our prayers but in the people praying for us? What if 

together those people form a raft that will hold your weight and keep you afloat by the human 

love given to you when you needed it the most? If I believed in God, I’d see evidence of his existence 

in that. What if you allowed God to exist in the simple words of compassion others offer you?' 

May we know and be very aware of the walking, calming, healing, encouraging presence of God 

walking with us as we journey... 

 

Paul 
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Resources/Good News 

Celebrate Disability Awareness Week with Revd Helen Cameron 

The President of the Methodist Conference will launch Disability Awareness Week with a special 

service held at Brierley Hill Methodist Church on 15 September 2024. The service has been 

planned with the charity Through the Roof and will be livestreamed. 

Celebrate Disability Awareness Week with Revd Helen Cameron - Methodist Church 

You can watch the launch service, available after 3.00pm on 15 September here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/about/news/celebrate-disability-awareness-week-with-revd-helen-cameron/
https://www.valeofstour.org.uk/virtual-church/player/disability-awareness-week-2024


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


